FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act regarding your council’s handling of Education, Health, and Care Plans (EHCPs).

Specifically, I request details for the last 12 months regarding the following: 

1. What is the current size of your EHCP backlog (how many cases are outstanding)? 

5 cases

2. Do you use external writers or agencies to draft EHCP plans? 
No.

3. If so, how much have you spent on each in the last 12 months? 
Not applicable.

4. Which EHCP writing agencies do you use? How much do you pay the agency per plan to draft? 
Not applicable.

5. How many EHCPs have been delayed in the last 12 months that resulted in fines, and what is the total value of those fines? 
This data has only been tracked since December 1st 2024 and to date there has been 1 case, and the fine was £1650.

6. What is the root cause ofthe current backlog (in the last 12 months)? Is it due to a lack of capacity to draft the plans, delays in collecting all required documentation, or another reason?

Cyber-attack on the City Council, late assessment advice from education, health and social care due to occasional capacity issues and cancellation of appointments due to children and young people not being available in school due to illness/school absences, parental requests for amendments to draft plans delaying finalisation of plans, placement negotiations at consultation stage to securing parental preferences for school places. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
